Golden Gate University School of Law **GGU Law Digital Commons**

Caveat

Other Law School Publications

4-4-1977

Caveat, April 4, 1977

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.law.ggu.edu/caveat



Part of the <u>Legal Education Commons</u>

Recommended Citation

"Caveat, April 4, 1977" (1977). Caveat. Paper 106. http://digitalcommons.law.ggu.edu/caveat/106

This Newsletter or Magazine is brought to you for free and open access by the Other Law School Publications at GGU Law Digital Commons. It has been accepted for inclusion in Caveat by an authorized administrator of GGU Law Digital Commons. For more information, please contact jfischer@ggu.edu.

Vol. XII, No. 24

Golden Gate University School of Law

ATE MINERSHY? BULDEN





Present: Barbara Silverstein, Pat Couglin, Kathy Reilley, Larry John, Don Rozel, Christine Roy, Cindy Duncan, Tom Perley, Janet Mangani, Fran Best, Robert Marsden, Mary Gerber, Alice Montgomery, Richard Wright.

- 1. Minutes of the previous week week were read and will be posted so that members can correct it later.
- 2. Miscellaneous Business: Richard has a copy of "Student Lawyer" if anyone wants to read it. See Molly if interested in being on committee for selecting best instructor of the year. There is a \$50.00 service scholarship available - See Joey Logsdon for more information.
- 3. SBA Financial Status Report Full report deferred until next ek.
- 4. Curriculum Committee Report SBA voted to have the members of this committee selected this semester instead of waiting until Fall. Rationale: too much work to be done at the beginning of the year. Vote was 8 for and 3 against.
- 5. Hiring Committee members will also be chosen this semester.
- Business to be deferred until next week: YMCA passes, Replacing

TV with stereo, construction revision, speakers committee, financial committee report, financia1/ budget report, policy regarding FSC and SBA joint membership.

- 7. Caveat Editor Requirements (Information re sign-ups is in the Caveat.)
- It was decided that those interested in interviewing the applicants must interview all candidates and that only those who actually do the interviewing of all candidates will be able to vote.
- 8. BALSA \$300 allotment It was suggested that since the money was already gone, some policies had to be proposed so that this type of thing will not be repeated. Committees would have to give notice to the SBA of money needed and why. This would be printed with the minutes of the SBA meeting and would be put in Caveat so all will know.

A committee was set up to review policies for SBA money disbursement. They will report to the full SBA next week. Chairperson - Cindy Duncan, Members - Barbara Silverstein, Tom Perley and Patrick Coughlin.

Respectfully submitted.

Judy Massong

night Con. Law class for information. Please bring a dollar or two donation for beeril See anyone in the exam at Breem's, 3rd and Jesse. There will be wine, persons and song! on Saturday night, April 16th immediately following the criminal law will be a party given by the entire class (whether they like it or not) It was announced in Marc Stickgold's Constitutional Law class that there

PARTY FOR GRADUATING SENIORS

Friday: April 22 (Last Day of

Classes)

Time: 7 PM to Midnight Place: Mr. Toad's (on Market

Street)

LIVE BAND ---- FREE FOOD (NO HOST BAR)

Tickets - \$3.00 per person (to cover cost of the band) - Cash

only. (Tickets will be available on the second floor this week at 10:30 AM and Noon. Tickets may also be purchased from any of the following people: Mac Vogeli, Maggie Kaplan, Rita Whalen or Tim Smallsreed.

This is a non-profit venture. All proceeds will be spent on the band and food!

CALIFORNIA BAR EXAM INFORMATION

The Bar exam is usually given in February and July and takes three days. This includes 1/2 day of Professional Responsibility Examination which may also be taken in April or October.

The registration fee for a general applicant filing for the first time is \$100.00. Others - \$70.00. This is due not earlier than six months nor later than four months prior to examination.

There are no residency requirements.

The subjects listed are as follows: Multistate Bar Examination and Civil Procedure, Conflict of Law, Constitutional Law, Contract, Corporation, Criminal Law and Procedure, Remedies, Evidence, Real Property, Torts, Community Property, Trusts, Wills and Succession, plus separate Professional Responsibility examination.

(Conflicts will probably be dropped from the examination.)

TUTORIALS TEMPORARILY TERMINATED

Jerry Sack will be unable to conduct his scheduled tutorials at Golden Gate.

Moskovitz will state his authority. FLASH: Wednesday, April 5th, Myron

For the next issue of Caveat, turn in all items for publication by Noon on Thursday, April 7, 1977, to the Caveat box in the faculty center east or to one of the editors. (The latter action will be taken at your own risk.)

Please bear in mind that the views expressed in the Caveat are not necessarily those of the Law School, Student Bar Association, or the Editors.

Sob! Sob! The Blithering Trio will bless GGU with the final Caveat of the year on April 18. So get yer yah-yah's out soon.....

Editors: Diana Baker Cindy Duncan Carlos Kaslow

Staff of the Hour: Kathy Reilley & Roberta Klein.

ንና*ትንናትንና*ትንናትንናትንናትንናትንናትንናትንናትንናትንና

SBA COMMITTEE SELECTIONS

The SBA Governing Board will select student members of both the hiring and curriculum committees during the week of April 11th. Any student interested in being interviewed for a position on either of these committees should (1) sign-up on one of the sign-up sheets posted on the SBA bulletin board and (2) submit a brief statement to the SBA Governing Board indicating your qualifications for serving and your reasons for wanting to serve on the committee. The statements of committee applicants should be placed in the SBA mail box in the faculty center prior to noon, Monday, April 11th. Please provide your home telephone number as you will be contacted regarding the time and place of your interview.

ATTENTION VETERANS

Veterans who are not eligible for a FISL loan or who have received a FISL and it is an insufficient amount may apply for a Veterans Administration Educational Assistance Loan.

See the Vet-Rep in Room 108 across from the Cashier for an application.

The conditions are similar to the FISL loan.

The veteran must be enrolled at least half-time and currently receiving VA Educational Assistance (GI Bill) in order to be eligible.

NEWS FROM THE OFFICE OF ASSEMBLYMAN HOWARD L. BERMAN

Howard Berman introduced legislation which amends the Rumford Fair Housing Act to prohibit discrimination against students in housing rentals. Presently that Act prevents discrimination based upon race; color, religion, national origin, ancestry, and sex.

The legislation was introduced at the urging of the UC Student Lobby following reports of widespread housing discrimination against students. Initial investigation by the Student Lobby has turned up incidents of discrimination in areas throughout the state surrounding the UC campuses, the State universities, and the Community Colleges.

The bill's concept has been endorsed by the California State University and College President's Association and the Student Democratic Coalition.

RID YOURSELF OF BUGS?

Charles Marson, A.C.L.U. Director, will conduct a training session regarding the use of the Freedom of Information Act and the Federal Privacy Act on Wednesday, April 6 at 12:15 in Room 203. Knowledge of the statutes will be helpful.

CAVEAT APPLICANTS

Information pertaining to the application procedure is posted on the Coke machine on the second floor. Applications for <u>Caveat</u> editor/s are due by Friday, April 8, at Noon in the Faculty Center East. There will be a meeting on Tuesday, April 5 at PM on the second floor to discuss the editor position, etc. It is not mandatory that you attend this meeting.

"BANQUET"

The First Annual Women's Association
"Banquet" will be held on Friday,
April 15 from 6 - 9:30 PM in the auditorium. Please read the information
posted in the women's lounge and
sign-up! Fun and merriment are
guaranteed. First and Second Year
women, especially, sign-up for food
dishes, O.K.!

SPENDING POLICY COMMITTEE

The SBA has formed a committee to formulate policies and guidelines regarding the disbursement of SBA funds to student groups and individuals. Members are: Barbara Silverstein, Cindy Duncan, Tom Perley, Pat Coughlin. There will be an open meeting on Tuesday, April 2 at noon on the second floor. Come voice your feelings.

FIRST YEAR DAY AND FIRST AND SECOND YEAR EVENING STUDENTS -----

The annual What To Do In Your Second Year and Thereafter Meeting will be held on Thursday, April 14 at 3:00 PM in the auditorium and re-played at 6:00 PM in Room 207.

Many faculty members will be in attendance to answer your questions.

The professors have decided that final exams will be postponed indefinitely. This decision was not reached lightly, However, after an in-depth analysis of their plans for the summer - they concluded that they do not wish to grade exam papers.

.NALS HAVE BEEN CANCELLED



BAR REVIEW COURSE



Michael Josephson will make a presentation on BRC on April 5th - Tuesday

Room 205 at 12-Noon and 6 PM

Your questions will be answered then and you may enroll that day and pick up new 1977 materials. There is a \$10.00 presentation day discount if you sign up April 5th.

FREE CAPSULE OUTLINE WILL BE GIVEN OUT ON EVIDENCE

FORGE AHEAD (Video-tapes on substantive areas of the law)

Friday evenings --- Room 207 Saturdays ----- Room 205

(See posted information)


